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REMHDCO’s Position (Stakeholder Input) Regarding the Restructure of 
The State Department of Mental Health

· The most important thing the state can do in this area is to keep the Office of Multicultural Services (OMS) intact including retaining the Chief’s position that reports directly to a department or agency director.  This must be done so that reducing disparities and cultural competence are given the high priority that is required to achieve the progress in mental health services in California. The Chief’s position should be filled as soon as possible.

· Keeping OMS intact also includes retaining, at minimum, the same positions with the same staff occupying those positions.  Last year, the Chief of OMS who had served for over a decade retired.  The interim director is doing an outstanding job, and likewise the staff she supervises.  However, if these positions and personnel were to be lost, that would be a tremendous loss to the California Reducing Disparities Project (CRDP).  These positions are funded by the MHSA and were specifically protected by the Legislature for this purpose.

· The Office of Multicultural Services must retain oversight of:
· The California Reducing Disparities Project (CRDP).  This is project has already garnered national attention as the most comprehensive compilation of community-defined practices and approaches that will served underserved racial, ethnic, and cultural (LGBT) communities in the country.  This final plan is not due to be complete until late 2012.  This is the final statewide project funded by MHSA Prevention and Early Intervention monies.
· The Cultural Competence Plan Requirements (CCPR) Reports.  The CCPR Reports are required from each of the counties and is the only comprehensive report on cultural competence for mental health services at the state level.  This vital and informative report has been the most effective way to measure cultural competence in mental health ever developed.  In some cases, there is no other review of this data related to cultural competence (that is already required to be performed by counties by existing statutes or regulations.) 
Written August 10, 2011.  Contact Stacie Hiramoto at the address/telephone numbers below for any questions or information regarding this statement or the Regional Stakeholder Meetings being conducted by DMH or DCHS.
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